	PART 1

(OPEN TO THE PUBLIC)
	ITEM NO.



REPORT OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF HOUSING AND PLANNING


TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING


ON 10 JANUARY 2005


TITLE :         
BARTON – RED CITY DEVELOPMENTS LIMITED 


RECOMMENDATIONS : To seek approval to extend as necessary on a month by month basis to 3

 April 2005 the Exclusivity Period in the existing Exclusivity Agreement between Salford City Council

 and Red City Developments Limited by way of exchange of letters.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY : In October 2003 the City Council entered into an Exclusivity Agreement

 with Red City Developments in respect of the land held by the City Council at the Barton Strategic

Employment Site.

Under the Exclusivity Agreement the City Council is not able to divulge information or enter into any

discussions with a third party regarding the land in its ownership.

As a result this gives some comfort to the Company in that they have invested considerable amounts

of both time and money in progressing the proposals for the site as under the Agreement the City

Council must negotiate solely with Red City Developments.

The Exclusivity Period under the Agreement was to end on 3 April 2004 but was subsequently extended to 3 January 2005.

The Company have now requested that it be extended to 3 April 2005 but it is recommended that it be

extended as necessary on a month by month basis up to the 3 April 2005.



BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :
None

(Available for public inspection)



ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Low


	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:
Not required


	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not required 


	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not required

	


CONTACT OFFICER :
Phil Holden      Ext:  3697



WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):   Barton



KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: 
Regeneration


Malcolm Sykes

Strategic Director for Housing and Planning   
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